
The PARTS (Provision and Acquisition of Reproductive Tissue for Science) International Research Network has been launched by Erica Haimes, Professorial Fellow at PEALS. This is a network of, and for, researchers ranged across the world who are investigating the social, ethical and legal issues that arise from the use of human eggs, embryos, sperm, and fetal tissue (as well as ‘reproduction-related’ tissue, such as cord blood, placentas, amniotic fluids and so on) in scientific research. 

These reproductive tissues are used for a variety of scientific purposes including research on the improvement of fertility treatments, the development of stem cell research, and to aid understanding of the genetic basis of early development. However such science is much debated precisely because of the use of such tissue. Questions raised include whether such research undermines the ‘special’ status of human life; whether the embryo, in particular, should be protected against such uses since it is seen by some as embodying the beginning of individual human life, and whether the human eggs and sperm that create the embryo should be accorded special respect?

It has also been argued that we need to look more carefully at the processes and circumstances through which scientists acquire, and through which others provide, this tissue for research. There are many variations in practice and values across the world. Some people give this tissue as a donation (perhaps seeing it as a gift) to assist science, others share tissue in exchange for reduced fees for fertility treatment, others sell their tissue over the internet; in some countries all such transactions are forbidden. 

One question for researchers, policy makers, practitioners, as well as actual and potential tissue providers, is whether we can learn from these variations and identify best practice in both acquiring and providing reproductive tissue for research? We can also ask which practices provide the most effective ethical protection for providers; what are the risks of these practices and where do they lie; how can such practices be improved; where should the balance of ethical protection lie (e.g. with the embryo, the provider, the scientific goals)? It is important to try to address these, and associated questions, since it is likely that such practices will continue and even increase (given recent changes in the USA). 

This new network will address such questions. Its origins lie in several PEALS projects: Erica’s two projects on embryo donation for stem cell research (funded by the Wellcome Trust) and on egg sharing for somatic cell nuclear transfer research (funded by the Medical Research Council) and from the EU-funded Developmental Gene Expression Map (DGEMap) project on the uses of fetal tissue in research. We also have extensive networks of colleagues doing or proposing similar work elsewhere. So far, on the topic of embryo donation alone, a parallel project has been conducted in Switzerland, a pilot project has been conducted in Changsha, China, a proposal has been submitted in Portugal, and discussions are taking place with colleagues in Sweden, Canada, USA, Australia and New Zealand. Such an international collaborative network means that practice and policy in each country will benefit from knowledge and experience from across the world, with the aim of addressing more effectively the central ethical, legal and social questions raised by the provision and acquisition of reproductive tissue for science.
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